March 19, 1951 Mr. and Mrs. Don A. Freeman Brainerd, Minnesota Dear Grayce and Don: I note by the paper that you have been having considerable snow and cold weather in Minnesota. That is the natural thing to expect. Although I left the state when I was only six years old and had been away from the old farm for more than a year undoubtedly at that time, I can still remember the tremendous snows which used to cover the fences so that people in their sleighs would go across lots, gliding over the tops of the fences as if they were not there. There are not very many things that I remember of the old farm, which is quite natural since I was so young when I left. I am planning on being at the lake again this summer and hope that I will find you well. While my genealogies have been printed, the cloth bound copies have not yet been received at our office. As soon as they arrive I shall send you one. Give my regards to the neighbors and to Monica. With love, WCS: bjh